			Delta Kappa Gamma International
Alpha Chapter Meeting
Thursday, May 2, 2019
Cedar Grove High School Library
Minutes
President Jan Paxton brought the meeting to order and introduced the guests.
They were : Carol Schwartz, NJ State Organization President, Carmelo DE Marco, past NJ State Organization President. Patti Caruso introduced Samantha Shalongo, our Grant-in-Aid recipient and her mother.
Kim Heilig gave an inspirational thought.
The minutes from the previous meeting were discussed and accepted.
Cathy Cleenput gave the treasurer’s report and reminded everyone that dues will be due in the spring from now on and not in the fall as has been done in the past. She encouraged everyone to pay the dues by June 1st. They will be $75.00.
Evelyn and Emily presented the changes that were made to the Rule and By-laws. A discussion ensued about the new collegiate membership. There was a question about the wording which states that a candidate must be enrolled in an institution that offers an educational degree. Several members commented that some colleges don’t have a specified education degree but provide opportunities for their students to pursue a teaching certificate. Claire Swanson said she would check with the committee to clarify the intent behind the wording.
The By-laws changes were voted on and accepted.
Claire also reminded the members that there is an online membership link and encouraged everyone to access it.
Cindy Sokoloff reported on the Hoitsma Fund and reminded members that attendance at the regional and international conferences can be partially reimbursed through the fund.
The membership discussed the status of several members and voted to maintain their membership in the chapter.
Jan reminded everyone of the upcoming conferences. Rather than simply regional conferences, a them will be selected for each. This summer there is a conference in Connecticut. On July 30th – August 1st. The theme will be Global Awareness. Attendees can earn up to 30 professional hours through PAEC.org.
The new form for World Fellowship was explained by Judy Jaeger. She explained that emails were sent to all the scholars. They are Fulbright Scholars. and a collection was made for our Schools for Africa.
Debbie Hoeflinger thanked the members for the books that were collected at the meeting for an elementary school in Paterson.
Carol Schwartz our state president thanked the members for inviting her and past state president Carmella DeMarco also spoke.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Patti Caruso introduced our grant-in aid recipient, Samantha Shalongo from Montville High school and she spoke to the membership about her future plans and thanked us for the scholarship. 
The membership then worked in groups on an activity in connection with Empowering Women Educators. The focus was discovering ideas that could help new educators with the goal of encouraging them to love and remain in the profession.
The meeting was adjourned.







